## THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

March 8, 1995

James P. Scanlan, Esquire 2638 - 39th Street, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20007

Dear Mr. Scanlan:

Thank you for your recent correspondence alleging prosecutorial misconduct by the Office of Independent Counsel in the HUD matter.

Your letter notes that you have already brought these issues to the attention of the Attorney General. I have every confidence that the Department of Justice will consider the matter carefully and take any appropriate action.

I have taken the liberty of forwarding your correspondence to the Deputy Attorney General.

Sincerely,

Abner J. Mikva

Counsel to the President

cc: The Honorable Jamie Gorelick
Deputy Assistant Attorney General